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 (formerly òThe Croydon Chronicleó) 

The Newsletter of the Rotary Club of Croydon  
(Founded 1921) 

Club No. 62 ... United Kingdom ... District 1145 

The Rotary  Club of Croydon meets at The Croydon Masonic Halls, 73 Oakfield Road, Croydon, Surrey. CR0 2UX.  We meet on Tuesdays at 13:00.     

The Club website is at  www.croydonrotaryclub.org.uk or www.rotary-ribi.org/clubs/homepage.php?ClubID=869  
  

 òThe Spokesmanó 

 
Issue 41 ς November & December 2017 

We are at the beginning of a New Year and Croydon Rotary Club will be looking forward to building on 
some of the Club's achievements over the past 12 months. 
Despite some hard times caused by the current austerity the good people of Croydon have continued 
to be generous in their support of good causes. We have, as in previous years, successfully raised money 
for the "End Polio Now" campaign and for our chosen charities. As a club we have donated generously 
to the charities represented by some of our guest speakers and we remain committed to financing a 
clean water project in Uganda in partnership with "International Needs UK". 
The Club has maintained its longstanding involvement in the "Youth Speaks" project and we have begun 
a partnership with a local primary school through encouraging its pupils to plant crocus bulbs in a local 
recreation ground as part of the campaign to end Polio. 
Our Rotary Club has become an active partner in supporting Croydon's "Annual Night of Dance" which 
brings a bit of culture to Croydon by celebrating Old English Morris Dancing.  
In December both my wife and I were invited to be judges of a competition between pupils at the Virgo 
Fidelis Catholic Girls School in Upper Norwood to decide which team of pupils would win £1000 for 
their chosen charity. 
These and other community related ventures have gained our club some good publicity and, in my 
view, an enhanced public profile. 
Early last year we held a very successful "Visioning Day" which generated a whole host of good ideas 
and since then a dedicated group of our Club members has been carefully considering how best some 
of these ideas might be implemented. 
Now that we are into 2018 our Club should start a steady program of implementation focusing, in my 
view, on the recruitment and retention of new members. But of course - as always - how and when we 
progress these matters will be for our club membership to determine. 

Peter Spalding -  President 

 

 

The Presidentõs: 

   Message 

http://www.croydonrotaryclub.org.uk/
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Foundation -  Update  
 
WORLDôS GREATEST MEAL EVENT - 31 OCTOBER 2017 
 
 

hƴ омǎǘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ǿŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻǳǊ ²ƻǊƭŘΩǎ DǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ aŜŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ 
event was a great success enjoyed by members, their family and 
friends, and a lot of money was raised from generous donations 
from attendees, the highlight being the auction of a cute Rotary 
teddy bear wearing a purple End Polio Now jumper from which we 
raised a further £50.00. In total we raised around £830.00  

 
Paul Hickson, a member of 
Kingston Rotary Club, was our 
guest speaker and he gave an 
excellent presentation telling 
of  his experiences in India 
vaccinating children against 
the disease. Members were 
encouraged to make a donation to 'The World's Greatest Meal' 
fund and any money raised will be tripled by the Bill and Melinda 
Gates Foundation to go towards End Polio Now.  
 
Paul also gave an update on the number of confirmed cases of 
polio that have been recorded in the world. These total just 12 
cases up to 24th October in 2017. This a continued reduction from 
37 cases in 2016, The two countries reporting polio this year are 
Afghanistan and Pakistan. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Stephen Kirkman 
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Youth Matters  
 

Youth Speaks 
 

On 16 November, six teams representing Croydon Secondary Schools took part in this Rotary-
organised debating competition.  The debates were held at the Royal Russell School in front of an 
audience of 50 to 60 people , consisting of school representatives and Rotarians.  The Mayor of 
Croydon, Councillor Toni Letts, presented certificates to all the debaters and prizes to the winners. 
 
The debates reflected the relative experience of the debaters, for some of whom - especially those 
for whom it was their first experience - the occasion was clearly daunting, but for all who took part 
the discipline involved in presenting and arguing a case was a distinct and valuable challenge. All the 
debaters had made a good effort to prepare their talks and for the most part the arguments were 
clearly stated and in a number of cases they were enlivened by wit and humour.  
Four of the teams had been entered for the Intermediate Level (ages 11-13) and two for the Senior 
Level (14-17).   
 

    
 
 
 
Rotary Young Leadership Awards. 
 
Two pupils have volunteered to take part in this week-long leadership training and character-building 
course, held annually at the High Ashurst Activity Centre near Dorking, and supported by The Rotary 
Club of Croydon. The pupils are from the Thomas More School, which has supported the event in 
previous years.  This year the event is being held from 8 ς 13 April. 
 

Joe Trickey 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

and the Old Palace team, the latter. The Royal Russell School team won the former 
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Club Matters -  Website Update  
 

It is six months since our new website was launched ŀƴŘ ŀǎ LΩǾŜ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ Lƴ ŜƴǘŜǊƛƴƎ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΣ L ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴŘŜŀǾƻǳǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ƴŜǿ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƻǳǊ IƻƳŜ tŀƎŜ ΨŀƭƛǾŜΩΦ 
 
tǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴǎΣ όŀƴŘ ƻƴŎŜ LΩŘ ŦƛƎǳǊŜŘ ƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘΗύ L ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ 
at the top of the Home Page and updated it prior to each collection date so that it continued to be 
displayed not only on our site, but also on the District website. 
 
I plan to do this for the forthcoming Annual Charity Golf Day. This will give access to full details, 
together with a booking form, and will also show a countdown to the actual day. 
 
{ƻΣ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊΣ L ƘŀǾŜ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ!ōƻǳǘ ¦ǎΩ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ IƻƳŜ tŀƎŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΦ 
 
With regard to the MeƳōŜǊǎΩ ƻƴƭȅ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ LΩƳ ŀŦǊŀƛŘ L ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ƪŜǇǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǎ ǳǇ-to-date as I would 
have liked. I fractured my shoulder in November and found trying to type with one hand quite a 
problem. I have now updated this as far as I can, and have included the latest Duty Rota. 
 
We are maintaining a good level of visits to our website, as follows: October 1066, November 1164 
and December 1154. 
 
LΩƳ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘǎ ƻǊ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜΦ  
 

Patricia Painting 
 

Croydon Rotary Club ð Special General Meeting -  December 5 th  2018  
At the recent Special General Meeting, the officers for the Rotary Year 2018-19 were duly 
proposed and elected.   They are : 
 
President          Loraine Davis 
Vice President  Chris Dighton 
2nd Vice President Vacant 
Treasurer   Colin Coates 
Secretary          Barbara Harker 
 
The position of 2nd Vice President has not been filled at the moment as no member has put 
their name forward. 
 

Barbara Harker 

 

 

 
 
 



P a g e - 5 - |  
 
 

Membership Matters and other m atters  

Rotary Membership  
About a year ago Croydon Rotary Club decided to introduce two new classes of membership: these 
are Associate Members and Rotary Friends. Associate members will be ideal for people who at the 
moment cannot make the commitment to joining Rotary but are interested in joining in the future 
and want to know more about it. For £20 per year an Associate member will be able to attend lunch 
and take part in all the activities, apart from voting on resolutions about the way the club is 
organised.  
Rotary Friends are people who do not want to join Rotary but are willing to help Rotary in its fund 
raising and community work. There is no fee for this category and they will be able to attend lunch 
only as a guest of a member. 
Although we agreed two these two new categories a year ago, we have not admitted anyone to these 
categories. Please could members think seriously about people who may be interested in joining 
either of these categories and talk with them about joining the wider Rotary family. 

Richard Wragg 
Inner Wheel.  
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƻƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ΨLƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ [ǳƴŎƘΩ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ /ƘŀǊƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
we will be supporting this year. It would be lovely to see many of our friends from Rotary there. 
This year the lunch is being held on Sunday February 25th мнΦол ŦƻǊ м ŀǘ {ǘ 9ŘƳǳƴŘΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ 
Riddlesdown.  
!ǎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƪƴƻǿΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ŀ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΩǎ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴΣ 
enjoying good home cooked food and company. This year we will be serving Beef bourguignon 
(vegetarian option available; special dietary requirements accommodated) and there will be a range 
of delicious puddings, with wine included! Excellent value for £12  
Tickets cost £12 and are available via Richard Wragg at Rotary or you are welcome to ring me. 
Hope to see a good number of you there. Happy New Year. 

Sue Wragg  Tel : 07712 577682 

Rotary Golf Day Tuesday 24 th  April  
We will be holding our annual fund-raising golf day on Tuesday 24th April at Farleigh Golf Course. The 
cost will be £55 for players and £25 for those only attending the dinner .  
Please see the Flyer at the end of this edition of the Spokesman for full details. 
I hope many members will support this event through bringing it to the attention of their golfing 
friends and also attending the prize-giving dinner in the evening. 

Richard Wragg 
Vocational Visit  
On the 21st November 20 members with friends and families met at the headquarters of the Magic 
Circle which are situated in a back street behind Euston Station.   Externally, one is reminded of 
¼DIAGON ALLEY½ of Harry Potter  fame!  Further surprises are in store once you get inside and one is 
immediately reminded of the Ψ¢ŀǊŘƛǎΩin Dr Who.  The building is on 3 floors which include a 
Museum, Bars, 2 floors of Tables & Chairs and a top floor which is a 200 seat Theatre.  The Museum 
is well worth a visit and contains many historical artefacts associated with magic.  These are also 
ǎŎŀǘǘŜǊŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ƻƴŜ ǎǘŀƎŜ L ŦƻǳƴŘ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ ¢ƻƳƳȅ /ƻƻǇŜǊΩǎ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ 
red Fez! 
The show commences with everybody split into small groups around the tables and chairsand were 
entertained to very close-ǳǇ ƳŀƎƛŎΣ ŜŀŎƘ ΨƳŀƎƛŎƛŀƴΩ ŘƻƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ р-10 minutes then rotating to the  
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next group.   After the interval we all transferred to the Theatre where we were entertained in a 
very professional way to a further series of acts on stage. 
All-in-ŀƭƭ ŀ Ƴƻǎǘ ŜƴƧƻȅŀōƭŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ΧΧ ŀƴŘ LΩǾŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƴƻ ƛŘŜŀ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ƛǘΗΗ 

Michael Sneary 
PS Unfortunately, there are no photographs of the event as they were not allowed to be taken in the building. 
 

Fundraising Committee  
 

Following our very successful Quiz Night, our quiz master, Ben Laundon, invited us to enter a decorated 
ǘǊŜŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ {ŀƴŘŜǊǎǘŜŀŘΣ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ¢ǊŜŜ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
past experience suggested some 600 people might be attending.  The committee, which had for some 
time contemplated reintroducing a static Christmas collection, thought that our involvement might be 
both a fundraising activity and good publicity for the club, so we agreed to become involved.  
Pat Painting designed some excellent decorations for the tree, incorporating photos of club members 
ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ /ƛǘƛȊŜƴǎΩ ¢Ŝŀ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ {ǘǊŜŜǘ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ 
and these, together with some more conventional baubles, were expertly arranged by Christine Jones 
to produce what, in comparison with the more traditional entries on display, was a most original 
exhibit, for which we, or at least I, had high hopes. 

The trees, themselves, were on show in the body of the 
church; the space which we were allocated for our collection 
was in a nearby marquee.  To add interest to our collection 
ǿŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀŘ ŀ άDǳŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ WŜƭƭȅ .Ŝŀƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ƻǘǘƭŜέ 
competition. 
!ǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΣ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ǾƻǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŀǎ 
having one of the top three trees in the festival, we only sold 
a handful of raffle tickets on behalf of the Croydon Hearing 
Resource Centre and our collection buckets contained but 
some £21.  However, those who kindly gave up their time to 
(wo)man our stall, reported that they had been able to share 
with many people what Rotary was all about and had handed 
out a good number of our publicity leaflets, as well as those 
for CHRC. 

 

The Other fundraising events since my last 
report were the Christmas Street 
Collections, which Brian Street has written 
about elsewhere, so suffice it for me to say 
that those collections were rather more 
successful than the Christmas Tree Festival 
and to thank Brian Street and Graham Best 
for having organised these so effectively, 
despite the setbacks with which they had to 
deal. 
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Fundraising Committee  (continued)  
 
To date, we have raised the following:                                                                                                                
Quiz Night:   £1520                                                                                                                                                 
Croydon Night of Dance: £326                                                                                                                                 
Street Collections and Christmas Tree Festival:    £1257 
Then for the End Polio Now campaign, Stephen Kirkman has coordinated the following activities:                                                                                                                                                                         
Crocus Bulbs:   £180                                                                                                                                            
Jam Jars:    £330                                                                                                                                                    
²ƻǊƭŘΩǎ DǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ aŜŀƭΥ  £250 
With tripling from the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, this amounts to £2280, so very well done 
Stephen. 
 
Looking to the future, our next major event is likely to be the Golf Day on Tuesday 24th April at the 
Farley Golf Club.  The success of this will depend on the number of golfers who participate, so even 
ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀ ƎƻƭŦŜǊ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦΣ Řƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƴȅ ƎƻƭŦŜǊǎ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ŀǘ ŀ ŦŜŜ ƻŦ ϻрр ŦƻǊ ŀ 
ōŀŎƻƴ ōǳǘǘȅΣ ŀ ǊƻǳƴŘ ƻŦ ƎƻƭŦ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΦ  !ƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
evening, which requires no golfing prowess. 
 

Richard Ford Chair - Fundraising Committee. 

 

Christmas Street Collection  2017  

 
As ever, thanks are due to all those involved in any way whatsoever. There are various reasons why the total sum raised 
was not as high as in previous years. We cancelled one of the routes in favour of a static collection instead at a local church, 
and the first planned collection on Pollards Hill had to be cancelled because of very slippery conditions. 
 
The first two collections went well, with well over £300 on both occasions. The second week was not so lucky, with one 
evening having to be cut short, again because of slippery paths and pavements, and the other evening only had 3 collectors, 
when others withdrew because of various health reasons. 
The total amount collected at the door was about £1057.  
However the final figure was helped by generous 
donations from some of those who were not able to come 
out, as well as a small amount from the Christmas Tree 
Festival static collection.With a few more bags of copper 
still to be paid in to the bank, the total stands at just over 
£1300. 
Thanks again to all the collectors, drivers and hosts, and 
thank you also to Graham Best for his help this year. 
 
The Christmas Collection will be a major item on the 
agenda at the next meeting of the Fund-Raising 
Committee. The float, after at least 25 years of good 
service for both Thornton Heath and Croydon, is showing 
it's age, as indeed are most of us!! The routes that we 
follow are not necessarily the most productive, but they 
are done for historical reasons in areas where people 
recognise us, and expect us to come round every year. In 
some ways, this is just as important to Rotary as the 
money that we collect. Food for thought!! 

Brian Street 
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NOVEMBER 2017: 
 

 
 
 

 
 
DECEMBER 2017: 
 

 
 

Graham Harker 
 

 

On 7th November 2017 the speaker was Stephen 
Burl who spoke about the Royal National Lifeboat 
Institute and the work they do across the United 
Kingdom. 

The speaker on 28th November 2017 was Sean Creighton 
who spoke about the life and achievements of Samuel 
Coleridge-Taylor. Samuel  (1875-1912) was an English 
composer and conductor of mixed race who lived in Croydon 
and who achieved great success in the field of music. 

The speaker on 12th December 2017 was Rev Terry Drummond 
who shared with members the Christmas message. ς  the 
birth and gift of the Christ child and a time of giving for all.   
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NOVEMBER 2017 
Thu 02.11.17  Crocus Bulb Planting      Stephen Kirkman   
10.00   King George V Playing Fields, Sydenham Road 
 
Sat 04.11.17  District Council Meeting     Peter Spalding     
10.00   Reigate Baptist Church 
 
Mon 06.11.17  Deadline for copy of The Spokesman    Roger Davis         
   (to be produced 14th November 2017) 
 
Tue 07.11.17  Royal National Lifeboat Institution (RNLI)   Peter Spalding      
13.00   Stephen Burl 
 
Sun 12.11.17  Remembrance Sunday     Peter Spalding      
11.00   Croydon Minster and Katharine Street 
 
Tue 14.11.17  COUNCIL MEETING       Peter Spalding     
11.15 
 
Tue 14.11.17  Business Meeting      Peter Spalding      
13.00 
 
Thu 16.11.17  Youth Speaks Competitions     Joe Trickey          
17.00   Royal Russell School 
 
Sat 18.11.17  President Elect Preparation Seminar 1   Loraine Davis        
09.30   Reigate Baptist Church 
 
Tue 21.11.17  VOCATIONAL VISIT -  The Magic Circle    Mike Sneary          
19.00 
   
Tue 28.11.17  Samuel Coleridge-Taylor     Peter Spalding        
13.00   Sean Creighton 
 
DECEMBER 2017 
Tue 05.12.17  Special General Meeting     Peter Spalding       
13.00 
 
Sat 09.12.17  {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ {ŀƴŘŜǊǎǘŜŀŘΣ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ Tree Festival      Richard Ford          
12.00 
     
Mon 11.12.17  Christmas  Collection (Cancelled)    Brian Street            
18.00   
 
Tue 12.12.17  Christmas Message      Peter Spalding        
13.00   Rev Terry Drummond 
 
Wed 13.12.17 Christmas  Collection       Brian Street           

Rotary Club of Croydon - Programme 2017-2018 
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18.00 
 
Thur 14.12.17  Christmas  Collection      Brian Street            
18.00 
 
Mon 18.12.17  Christmas  Collection      Brian Street      
18.00 
 
Tue 19.12.17  Christmas  Collection      Brian Street            
18.00 
 
Wed 20.12.17  Christmas  Collection (cancelled)    Brian Street      
18.00 
 
JANUARY 2018 
Mon 08.01.18  Deadline for copy of The Spokesman   Roger Davis      
   (to be produced 16th January 2018) 
          
Tue 09.01.18   The John Gent Collection (Part 2)/Raid   Edward Handley 
13.00   John Hickson 
   
Tue 16.01.18  The Mayor of Croydon      Peter Spalding 
13.00   Councillor Toni Letts 
  
Tue 23.01.18  Review of new meeting arrangements   Peter Spalding 
13.0 
 
Tue 30.01.18  Fund Raising Committee      Richard Ford 
11.15 
  
Tue 30.01.18  Parkrun       Ian Wesson 
13.00   Ian Wesson 
 
FEBRUARY 2018 
Tue 06.02.18  COUNCIL MEETING      Peter Spalding 
11.15 
  
Tue 06.02.18  Business Meeting      Peter Spalding 
13.00 
 
Tue 13.02.18  VOCATIONAL TALK ς      Graham Harker 
13:00   tǊƛƴŎŜ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎΣ .ƻƳōǎ ϧ .ŀǊǊȅ όtŀǊǘƴŜǊΩǎ [ǳƴŎƘύ  
    Barry Buttenshaw        
          
Tue 20.02.18  History of Adult Learning in London    Christine Jones  
13.00   Christine Jones 
 
Fri 23.02.18  Rotary Day 
 
Tue 27.02.18  Link to Hope       Richard Ford 
13.00   Camilla Johnson 
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MARCH 2018 
Thu 01.03.18  District Executive/Team Meeting    Graham Harker 
19.00   Reigate Baptist Church 
 
Mon 05.03.18  Deadline for copy of The Spokesman   Roger Davis 
    (to be produced 13th March 2018) 
  
Tue 06.03.18  Museum of Croydon      Jim Spinks 
13.00   Emily Lansell 
 
 
Thu 08.03.18  District Council Meeting     Peter Spalding 
19.15   Reigate Baptist Church         
 
Tue 13.03.18  No Meeting (Race Night) 
        
Fri 16.03.18  Race Night (TBC) (or 09.03.18) 
19.00 
 
Tue 20.03.18  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING     Peter Spalding 
13.00 
  
Tue 27.03.18          Brian Street 
13.00 
 
APRIL 2018 
Sun 01.04.18  EASTER DAY           
 
Tue 03.04.18  No Meeting  
 
 
Fri 06.04.18  RIBI Conference (to 08.04.18) 
    Torquay 
 
Tue 10.04.18          Stephen Williams  
13.00 
  
Tue 17.04.18          Graham Best 
13.00 
 
 
Sat 21.04.18  District Assembly/PEPS2     Loraine Davis                                                            
09.00   St /ŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ .ǊŀƳƭŜȅ  
    
Mon 23.04.18 Deadline for copy of The Spokesman   Roger Davis 
   (to be produced on 1st May 2018) 
   
Tue 24.04.18  Golf Day        Richard Wragg 
         Farleigh Golf Club 
 
MAY 2018 
Tue 01.05.18  COUNCIL MEETING      Peter Spalding 
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11.15   
 
Tue 01.05.18  Business Meeting      Peter Spalding  
13.00 
 
Mon 07.05.18  Beddington Fayre (TBC) Bank Holiday 
11.00    
 
Tue 08.05.18  No meeting (Following Beddington Fayre/Before Eurostar) 
 
Thu 10.05.18  EUROSTAR ς SONDRIO (to 13.05.18)  
               
Tue 15.05.18  No meeting (Following Eurostar) 
 
 
Tue 22.05.18          Chris Dighton  
13.00 
 
Tue 29.05.18   5th Tuesday        Peter Spalding  
13.00   
 
JUNE 2018 
Tue 05.06.18          Chris Boulton        
13.00       
   
Tue 12.06.18  CLUB ASSEMBLY      Loraine Davis 
13.00 
 
Tue 19.06.18          Stephen Kirkman 
13.00 
 
Thu 21.06.18  District Executive/Team Meeting    Graham Harker 
19.00   Reigate Baptist Church 
 
 
Tue 26.06.18  Handover Meeting (TBC)     Peter Spalding  
  ???? 
 
Mon 02.07.18  Deadline for copy of The Spokesman   Roger Davis 
    (to be produced 10 July 2018) 
  
Ref: Rot.Cal.Web.2017-18 
08.01.2018 
GREY   TUESDAY ROTARY MEETINGS 
YELLOW  SPEAKERS/MEETINGS ARRANGED 
GREEN  COUNCIL MEETINGS 
BLUE   YOUTH SERVICES 
PURPLE  EUROSTAR 
NOTES: 
1. Th 12.07.18 District Council Meeting 
 
 



P a g e - 13 - |  
 
 



P a g e - 14 - |  
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And finally, éé. No jokes this time but enjoy the pics instead ! 

Appreciating People Who Never Get Old 
 

   
¢ŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǎǘȅƭŜ ΧΧΦ 
Χ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘǎ ƻŦ ƘƻƳŜΗ 

 
 

     Skateboarding anyone? 
 

 
Does the guy on the horse look slightly familiar? 


